
7:45A.M. OPEN 

SELECTMEN'S MEETING 
SATURDAY, MAY 22, 1993 

TONY'S RESTAURANT-MAIN ST. 
AYER, MA. 

The Board met with Chairman Slarsky, Selectman Jones and 
Selectman Hamel. 

Present for the meeting were: Executiv~Secretary-Timothy Higgins, 
Tuwn Counsel-Robert Gardner and Nashoba Publications Reporter­
Chct.r les Gordon. 

'11he Buen.ct d.i..scusse:o. the property at 58 East Main .:::. ~ ,::.:_·. A:z"er, 
Ma. owned by deceased Kinosian. The Board requested the Building 
Inspector contact current owner, the son of Mr. Kinosian, Aaron 
Kinosian of Fitchburg, Ma. stating the building is dangerous and 
unsafe. Mr. Kinosian to be ordered to make the building safe or 
the Board will take action to have the building razed. 

The Board requested to send a letter of appreciation to the 
Rotary Club for cleaning up the State Island (Carlton Circle) and 
especially thank David Ross for personally taking charge of the 
operation. 

The Board met with Town Counsel, Robert Gardner Re: New England 
Shrimp co. The Board after review of the matter requested a 
letter be submitted to New England Shrimp by Constable advising 
the Company agents that the water will be shut off in seventy two 
hours of notification if New England Shrimp Co. does not make a 
substantial payment against their water bill. 

The Board reviewed the· New England Shrimp UDAG re: nonpayment of 
principal for the past six months. The Board requested Town 
Counsel to begin foreclosure. 

The Board reviewed the EPA Super Fund Findings of Plow Shop Pond 
and Grove Pond and requested Tim to contact Ft. Devens, DEP and 
EPA to invite them to the next Selectmen's meeting to discuss the 
findings and the seriousness of the situation. The Ayer Board of 
Heal th to be contacted and advised to situation. The Board 
requested Acting ~upt. of Public Works-Robert Smith be contacted 
and ordered not to turn on Grove Pond Wells unless directed by 
the Board of Selectmen. 

On a final item the Board requested a job description be 
prepared and a job classified be prepared for the Building 
Inspectors position. Bill Madigan offered his assistance to the 
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Board on a temporary basis for the month of June should the Town 
be in need of inspections during the day. Mr. Higgins was 
requested to call Mr. Halligan in and advise him that the Board 
would not be reappointing him to the Building Inspectors position 
for FY-94. 

Selectman Jones moved the meeting adjourn, seconded by Selectman 
Hamel, VOTE: unanimous, so moved. 

9:45A.M. Meeting adjourned. 


